
The minutes of the Village of Haverstraw Planning Board Meeting held on Monday, 
October 15, 2018, beginning at 7:00 PM. 
  
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
  
ROLL CALL         Joseph Natale-Chairman                -Present 
                             Gil Carlevaro                                  -Excused 
                             Diogenes Dominguez                     -Present 
                             Edwin Molina                                  -Present 
                             Danny Scaffidi                                -Present 
                             Ruben Berrios, Bldg. Inspector      -Present 
                             Eve Mancuso, Village Engineer    -Excused 
                             Dennis Michaels-Attorney              -Excused 
                             Michelle Ventura                            -Present 
 
Chairman Joseph Natale opened up the meeting and announced the minutes for August 
13th and September 10th would be postponed until next month. Mr. Natale also handed 
in some corrections regarding the minutes for next month’s approval.  
 
Joseph Natale: After reading the minutes, the application for the relocation of the 
Department of Public Works (DPW) from Ginsburg, have all the notifications been sent 
out to everyone? 
 
Michelle Ventura: Yes everyone who was listed received a notification by now.  
 
Ruben Berrios: Yes, we went over it with Dennis. 
 
Joseph Natale: Did you get the plans for the Fourth Street project? 
 
Ruben Berrios: Yes I did. 
 
Joseph Natale: That’s all I have. 
 
Danny Scaffidi: When is the next meeting? 
 
Joseph Natale: Veterans Day is the 12th and the Village is closed. Do we want to move 
it to the 13th? 
 
Ruben Berrios: That’s not bad.  
 
Michelle Ventura: Doesn’t Dennis have meetings on Tuesdays? 
 
Ruben Berrios: Let me double check with Dennis. Does Wednesday work instead? 
 
Joseph Natale: Wednesday is not good for me. 
 



Diogenes Dominguez: What about the first Monday of November? 
 
Ruben Berrios: Yes Monday November 5th works. 
 
Joseph Natale: Ok so for the Month of November due to Veteran’s Day, we will 
reschedule for the first Monday of the month. 
 
Ruben Berrios: We will check with Eve tomorrow. 
 
Joseph Natale: Did we hear anything from the Senior Day Care applicant? 
 
Ruben Berrios: No, not yet. 
 
With no further business to be conducted by the Planning Board, Chairman Natale 
entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting. 
 
 
RESOLUTION 43-2018   Motion by: Edwin Molina 
      Seconded by: Diogenes Dominguez 
      Carried by: All 
 

The Clerk Typist to the Planning Board is hereby  
authorized, directed and empowered to sign these  
Minutes, and file a copy thereof in the office of the  
Village Clerk: 
 
 _______________________  
Michelle Ventura, Clerk Typist 
 


